NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2015

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.S.Steel. Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones .Cllr.F.Boucher

 Mrs.J.Childs.    Two parishioners
1.
Apologies for absence.

None received.

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 7th September 2015 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5
Matters Arising from Minutes.


Cllr. Fiona Boucher had spoken to Mr. Oliver Doubleday regarding the flooding from his field 
onto the road in Provender Lane. Mr. Doubleday had stated that at present it is too wet but repairs 
are in hand.
6
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


Two pot holes on the triangle at the end of Lewson Street had been repaired.


A pot hole around the corner of the verge into Lewson Street had also been repaired.


A pot hole outside Norton Sports Club entrance had been repaired.

A pot hole on the junction of Provender Lane & Lewson Street had been repaired.


The waste paper bin located on the edge of the sports field had been emptied.

Rubble had been removed from the side of Norton Garage.

Mobile hoarding had been removed outside the redundant Norton Ash Garden Center site, however 
another had appeared in Provender Lane outside The Old Vicarage.
7
Planning.


The Chairman asked the members of the Parish Council if they were happy for him to apply discretion 
from the floor which was agreed.  Cllr Trim informed Mr & Mrs Rubinstein that the PC were happy to 
hear their contribution.

15/503580/FULL


Land North of Homestall Road, Doddington, Kent.


Minor Gypsy & Traveller site.

The Chairman had received a visit from parishioners in Newnham requesting that the Parish Council 
oppose this application.  However Cllr. Trim pointed out that it was too late for objections which were to 
be received by the night before.
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Norton Ash Garden Centre – Appeal lodged with the planning inspectorate.  Change of use of the 
land from garden centre to residential comprising of the construction of 67 houses.

The Chairman advised that the appeal was to go to a public enquiry.  The timing of the enquiry was not 
clear, but it would most likely take place in January 2016.  Therefore there was an opportunity to lodge 
further comments with the inspector.  These need to be lodged before 25th November.  The Chairman 
expressed his disappointment that there had not been more public comments on the matter.  Cllr. Sophia 
Steel asked if the Parish Council needed to be represented for more professional advice and guidance.  It 
was agreed that the PC did not have the resources to engage professional representation.  Mr. Simon 
Reynolds had given advice that the application undermines the Village and Lewson Street.  Cllr Steel 
would see if any further advice could be given.  It was agreed that the Chairman would draft a letter to 
the Inspector challenging points made in the appellants 'Statement of Appeal' and would circulate to all 
Councillors for approval. Mr. Rubinstein was then invited to speak and expressed his concerns regarding 
the appeal.  He supported the stance of the Council and would be submitting his own letter of 
objection.
8.
Councillor’s Reports.


Cllr.Ron Cox suggested that someone be paid by the Parish Council £50 a year to clean the street signs 


within the parish.

Cllr. Tony Trim reported that he had attended the Remembrance Service at Teynham church on Sunday 
8th November on behalf of the Parish Council and laid a wreath.
9.
Correspondence.


Cllr.Andrew Bowles' Autumn report had been circulated to all members of the council.

The Kent Association of Local Councils 68th AGM will be held on 21st November 2015.
10 
Finance.
10.1
The second instalment of the precept had been received £2955.00 (Two thousand nine hundred and fifty 
five pounds).
10.2
The following cheques were approved and signed:-


0000631  Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 09/11/2015
      
 £  12.    00


000632
   Clerks Salary 






    
 £699.    84
000633   Royal British Legion





 £  30.   00
10.3
The balance of the bank account as at 7th September was £6557.21p.

11
Items for next Meeting.


None
12
Any other Business.

Arrangements had been made for a training session for the use of the defibrillator in the Village Hall on 
2nd October with Mr. Scott Montgomery.  Unfortunately Mr. Montgomery  had been involved in a 
motorbike accident and was unable to attend.  The Parish Council wish he a speedy recovery.
13
Date of Next Meeting. 


The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th January 2016.

Meeting closed at 9.25p.m.
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